
Delegates prepare for 
rodeo, western dance 

Participants in the National 
Association of College and 
University Residence Halls 
convention number 816, about 200 
more than expected, said Katie 
Upshaw, chairman of the event. 

Miss Upshaw, said only 600 were 
expected until about six weeks ago. 

The students, coming from all 
over the United States, have had a 
busy schedule of events since the 
first of the convention Wednesday. 
Most students appear "very tired" 

said Vernon Paul, host for the 
convention. 

A mock casino was sponsored 
Wednesday night for the delegates 
and money was exchanged freely 
for more than three hours. 

Thursday, a number of tours, 
discussion groups, teas and 
regional and national business 
meetings, constituted the day's 
business. A Hootenanny concluded 
the day at midnight. 

Nominations for officers of the 
association were turned in for the 
election Saturday night. Sorority 

applies for 
recognition 

9 - 10:30 a.m. — Advisors' 
discussions. 
9:15 - 10:30 a.m. — Write up of 
Thursday's discussign, Judicial 
Systems, Student Bill of Rights, 
Visitations, Co-ed Housing and 
Architectural Facilities. 
10:45 a.m. - noon — Advisors' 
discussions, discussion groups, 
leadership manual, new student 
orientation program, student-
faculty relations, and food service 
student improvement. 
12:45 - 1:30 p.m. — Lunch at 
Wiggins. 
1:45 - 3 p.m. — Regional meetings. 
3:30 - 5 p.m. — Rodeo. 
5:15 - 6:45 p.m. — Barbecue. 
8 p.m. - midnight — Western dance 
in the Union Ballroom. 

TODAY'S ACTIVITIES are: 
7:30 - 9 am. — Breakfast. 
8:30 - 8:45 a.m. — Advisors' 
discussion with Tech Advisors. 

CONVENTION CONTINUES—Delegates to the 
National Association of College and University 

Residence Halls convention participate in a business 
meeting Thursday. (Staff photo by Jeff La whon) 
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Tech 'compares favorably' 

Tech may gain a 14th national social 
sorority, Delta Sigma Theta, pending 

approval by the Committee on Student 
Organizations. 

Local alumnae have applied for campus 
recognition, reported Dr. William H. 

Duvall, assistant dean of student life. 
Mrs. Willie Lusk, 2302 Birch Ave., 

Lubbock is president of the local Delta 
Sigma Theta alumnae chapter and is 

working with the 27 other local members 
and interested Tech girls to get the sorority 

started. 

Mrs. Lusk explained that the sorority has 
a black history but is now integrated with a 
five - eight per cent. She said that all girls at 
Tech would be welcome. 

An organizational meeting will be held 
Monday for alumnae and all interested 
girls. Mrs. Lusk said they will start 
accepting pledges immediately and that 
seven are needed to sign the charter to start 
the chapter. 

Greeks examine problems, oresee changes 
By TOM DOWNS 

Staff Writer 
mass participation in organizations outside 
the sorority," she said. 

history and an officer of a national 
fraternity. The study described the decline 
of a Greek system at Colorado University 
and the solutions used by the local IFC and 
Panhellenic Council to build it back up. 

"One of the problems we have here, 
which was also present at Colorado, is the 
appeal fraternities use during rush. The 
traditional appeal is still mainly social. It 
consists of beer busts, parties, and the 
chance to meet new people. Fraternities 
need to appeal to students more on issues of 
campus reform and socio-political 
activities," Duvall said. 

trainer, used a group dynamics session on 
her pledge class this fall. "I got the idea of 
using this from a Board of Student 
Organizations (BSO) retreat last spring. It 
was highly effective," she said. 

Tech fraternities and sororities have 
faced problems in the past and changed to 
cope with these problems. Duvall, Miss 
Mobberly and all other Greeks interviewed 
expressed optimism for the future of the 
Greek system and its ability to change with 
the society around it. 

MRS. LUSK SAID she made the 
application to the Committee on Student 
Organizations after being approached by 
some Tech students about the possibility of 
starting a Delta Sigma Theta chapter here. 
She also said the hational office of Delta 

Sigma Theta was conducting an expansion 
program. Union board 
Positions open 
on annual staff 

positions open 
on leadership 

Applications for positions on the La 
Ventana are due Monday at noon in the 
Journalism Building, room 102. 

Positions open are that of co-editor, 
-magazine editor and art editor. 
:Applications are available in room 102 of 
The Journalism Building from 8 a.m. until 
noon and from 1-5 p.m. 

chapters. If they decide to go ahead and 
cooperate by letting me interview their 
pledges, the findings of the survey will be 
reported to the fraternities to use in 
predicting the type of person who can 
complete pledgeship and become an active 
member," he said. 

Doyle is not a member of a fraternity. 
Modern psychology is being used more by 

both fraternities and sororities. Group 
dynamics sessions were used by Greek 
organizations for the first time this year. 

"The sessions are a practical method of 
getting people to know each other by talking 
about their first impressions," said Milt 
Wilson, pledge trainer for Sigma Chi. "It 
breaks down their initial barriers and 
brings them closer together," he said. 

Lee Culver, a holdover pledge from the 
fall semester, said "I thought the session 
was a great success. Our spring pledge 
class is closer now, after only two weeks of 
pledgeship, than my first pledge class was 
after six weeks." 

Tech has been growing at the rate of 400-
500 students a year for the last five years. 
During the same period membership in 
Greek organizations has remained the same 
or declined slightly. 

Commenting on the possible decline of 
Tech fraternities, Dr. William H. Duvall, 
Interfraternity Council { IFC adviser, said, 
"The Greek system at Tech is changing and 
it will have to change more to keep up with 
the changing world around it." He said this 
was one of the main problems of Tech's 12 
social fraternities. 
-Our system compares favorably with 

others throughout the nation but it still has 
its problems. We are relatively free of 
things like drug addiction among Greeks or 
widespread apathy of members, but we still 
need to face up to our situation." Duvall 
was referring to a study made of the 
University of Colorado that was presented 
as a report to the 1969 National Panhellenic 
Conference. 

Applications are now available in the 
Programs Office of the Student Union for 
membership on the Union Leadership 
Board. 

THE STUDY WAS made by Dr. Fred 
Kershner, professor of American social 

"Some fraternities have partially met 
this problem by inviting speakers on 
current issues to their chapter meetings. 
Only three or four chapters have done this 
though. The surface has only been 
scratched," he said. 

Carola Joan Mobberly, Panhellenic 
Council adviser, said Tech sororities have 
started to change in this area. 

"The hardest part was to realize we 
needed to change. Emphasis is now on what 
the individual can do for the sorority 
according to her personal needs and 
abilities. Previously the emphasis was on 

Campus committees formulated 
to contribute recommendations 

"THE GENERAL policy used to require 
each pledge to belong to three organizations 
outside the sorority. It's different now. For 
example, if a girl is an art major she is 
encouraged to develop her talents and work 
as much for the sorority as her time allows. 
By doing this the Greek appeal has been 
broadened," Miss Mobberly said. 

"Sorority appeal has never been 
completely social. Philanthropy has always 
played a paft in our organizations and it is 
being emphasized more now," she said. 

"I think that Tech has one of the better 
sorority systems in the nation. When I 
attended the National Panhellenic 
Conference in October, I was pleased to 
note that we did not have many of the 
problems outlined in the Colorado study," 
she said. 

To combat the rising problem of 
fraternity pledges depledging during the 
semester, Bill Doyle, education graduate 
student, has offered Tech Greeks a possible 
solution. 

"Dr. Duvall mentioned the fact to me that 
the percentage of men who fail to complete 
their pledgeship is rising. This prompted 
me to do a dissertation on the type of person 
who can complete his pledgeship and the 
type who cannot," Doyle said. 

"THE DISSERTATION is just in the 

planning stage right now. I presented the 
idea to IFC and let the various 
representatives discuss it with their 

The Leadership Board is composed of 15 
undergraduates and graduate students who 
participate with other organizations in 
group dynamics and sensitivity training. 

"Sensitivity training is using different 
techniques to help individuals become 
aware of themselves by seeing themselves 
as others view them," John Gaylord, 
member of the board said. 

"Applicants should be interested in the 
area of human relations, show a desire to 
learn more about themselves." 

A HOLD OVER pledge is one who has to 
pledge again for failing to make the 
required grade point (2.00 with 12 hours) for 
initiation. 

"The session was planned and conducted 
through the Leadership Training Board of 
the Tech Union. John Gaylord, Phi Gamma 
Delta, and Rick Hurst, Phi Delta Theta, 
plan to present the idea to their own 
chapters and other fraternities," said 
Wilson. Both Gaylord and Hurst are 
members of the Leadership Training Board. 

Susan Stephans, Delta Delta Delta pledge 

i EDITOR'S NOTE: This is the last in a five-part series to 
examine the value of Tech's student-faculty committees 
and the committee system. This segment looks at those 
committees which are inactive and contribute nothing 

Coliseum set as new site 

O'Hair talk scheduled for Monday By MIKE HOGAN 
Staff Writer 

Contributing to the betterment of the 
university and the students is the university 
committees goal; however, numerous 
meetings which emit no proposals or 
recommendations do little to further this 

aim. 
When asked about the English Usage 

Committee, Lynn Green, student member, 
said, "It has no power. The purpose of the 
committee is to promote English on 
campus. So far, however, we have just 
talked and have taken no action." 

chairman Coy Ballard. 
Mrs. O'Hair was instrumental in the 

Supreme Court's ban on school prayers and 
is now engaged in court proceedings to strip 
churches of their tax-exempt status. To 
force the point, Mrs. O'Hair has attempted 
to form her own church and to claim tax-

exempt properties in that manner. 
A court ruling to prevent this could be a 

judicial precedent for denial of tax 
exemptions to many religious 

organizations. 

by Bill Scott, assistant chairman of the 
sponsoring committee. She failed to appear 
as scheduled apparently because of a 
misunderstanding over payment of her 

transportation expenses. 
Scott said the committee expected to pay 

Mrs. O'Hair for her expenses after she 
arrived and Mrs. O'Hair expected advance 
payment. 

No written contract has been signed but 
the talk is set for Monday by oral 
agreement, according to Ideas and Issues 

"I DON'T THINK it is a very good 
committee," Miss Green said. "There are 
some excellent committees, but this is not 
one of them." 

According to Miss Green, she was the 
only student at the meeting. "The students 
were called and they said they could meet, 
but they didn't show up." 

atmosphere and procedures of academic 
status." 

The committee does hope to make a 
preliminary statement on retirement this 
year. This statement, when ready, is 
subject to review by Grover E. Murray, 
Tech president. 

Regarding students being on the 
Academic Status Committee, Longworth 
said, "I see no need for students in this 
area." 

The Code of Student Affairs Committee 
has met three times this year. The purpose 
of the meetings was to "feel out everyone, 
get ideas on the code and evaluate them," 
said Dr. Sam Curl, chairman. 

Both student members, Mike Anderson 
and Kathy Griffis, agreed the committee 
was worthwhile and it was doing a good job. 
It would appear, however, after three 
meetings some recommendations, changes 
or regulations would emerge. 

The Code of Student Affairs Committee 
is responsible for updating the Code of 
Student Affairs. It is composed of four 
faculty members and three students. 

Ann Cocanougher, student member, said 
she was contacted at 4 p.m. and the meeting 
was at 4:30 p.m. "We have only met one 
time the whole year." 

So far this committee has discussed and 
explained what happened to the junior 
composition course and the feasibility of 
different English hours for graduate 

students. 
The five faculty members and four 

students on this committee are charged to 
evaluate and promote improvement of both 
oral and written English usage, but have 

made no recommendations. 
Even though the Academic Status 

committee has met about 15 times, it has 
yet to make any significant proposals. It has 
not met this semester. 

The committee composed of five faculty 
members, is meant to review and 
recommend policies on the general 
academic welfare of the faculty. 

"SO FAR, ONLY clarification of 

procedures has occurred," said Dr. Donald 
Longworth, chairman. "This committee is 
interested in the highest possible level of 

Air cadets sponsor 
benefit extravaganza 

Student publications director 
offers subscription proposal 

Mrs. Madalyn Murray O'Hair, self-styled 
atheist and constitutional reformist, will 
speak in Lubbock Municipal Auditorium at 

4: 30 p.m. Monday. 

A previous speech by Mrs. O'Hair was 
postoned Feb. 23 after she refused to come 
to Lubbock unless her transportation was 
paid in advance. The subject of her 
rescheduled talk will be separation of 
church and state. 

A follow-up panel discussion in the Tech 
Union Ballroom at 8 p.m. will consider Mrs. 
O'Hair's speech, although she will not 
attend. Members of the panel discussion 
will be the Rev. Homer Henderson, St. 
Matthew's Methodist Church; the Rev. 0. 
A. McBrayer, Forest Heights Methodist 
Church and president of Lubbock 
Ministerial Alliance, and Edward Smith, 
Lubbock attorney. 

The talk is sponsored by Tech Union's 
Ideas and Issues Committee and will be 
open only to Tech faculty and students. IDs 
will be required for admission. 

THE TENURE AND Privilege 
Committee is responsible for considering 
any matters pertaining to continuing 
appointment and privilege for faculty 
members. 

Bill Dean, director of Student 
Publications, proposed Thursday that the 
University Daily be sold on a subscription 
basis rather than have students pay for the 
paper through the student services fee. 

Dean made the recommendation while 
discussing the functions and problems of 
student publications with the Student 
Faculty Advisory Council. 

"I don't think we should force any student 
to pay for the paper if he does not desire 
to," said DEAN. "Each student is presently 
paying about $1.60 for the paper through the 
Student Services fee." 

"We feel we can sell the paper through 
subscriptions at a fair price and have a 
greater revenue than what we receive now 
through the fees." Student Publications is 
appropriated $30,000 annually from the fee. 

school enrolls students who are unable to 
compete in normal public schools. They are 
taught the basics of living in society, and 
each learns and progresses to the extent of 
his or her ability. In this way the students 
are prepared to reach their fullest capacity 
to be independent, and to contribute to 
society. There are currently 93 students 
enrolled. 

The 75 members of the Air Society and 
Angel Flight have provided donations of 
playground equipment and have sponsored 
Easter egg hunts at Mackenzie Park and 
Christmas parties for the Ballenger 
students in addition to weekly visits during 
school recesses. 

Tech's Air Force ROTC cadet units will 
sponsor the April 1 opening night 
performance of Shipstads and Johnson Ice 
Follies as a benefit for Lubbock's Ballenger 
School for Educable Mentally Retarded. 

The 8 p.m. performance in the Lubbock 
Municipal Coliseum is being sponsored by 
the Lewis C. Ellis Jr. Squadron of the 
Arnold Air Society, its coed auxiliary, Angel 
Flight and the AFROTC Corps of Cadets. 

"This is the original ice extravaganza, 
which has run continuously since 1936," said 
Cadet Douglas Speegle, publicity chairman. 
"It is considered one of the best ice shows in 
the United States." 

MRS. O'HAIR'S previously scheduled 
speech attracted a crowd estimated at 1,500 

The concept of academic tenure 
recognizes the professional status of the 
college teacher and assures that his 
employment may be terminated only for 
adequate cause. 

At their first meeting the committee 
agreed to meet again and discuss the duties 
of the committee and to explore in depth 
their functions and objectives. 

The committee members were also 
presented with a history of the committee. 

As a whole the university committees are 
doing a good job and are making worthwhile 
recommendations. It is seldom, however, 
these recommendations are put into action. 

Union officers 
Board names 

students, pay reporters, and have bigger 
and better quality papers. Reporters for the 
UD are currently furnished by reporting 
labs in the Department of Journalism. 

Two proposals have been made for selling 
the subscriptions. The first was selling the 
subscription separately or as a package 
deal with the La Ventana during the 
registration. 

The second would be similar to the 
Blanket Tax presently used at the 
University of Texas at Austin. 

The tax is an optional fee paid during 
registration and includes tickets to athletic 
and cultural events as well as subscriptions 
to Student Publications. 

Dean said if the paper were sold on a 
subscription basis, individual papers would 
be sold on campus through the use of racks 
or boxes similar to those used by the 
Lubbock Avalanche-Journal for city sales. 

"THIS ICE spectacular is open to the 
public," said Speegle. "Our organization 
wishes to make a really significant 
contribution to Ballenger School and 
encourages everyone to attend." 

Admission will be $3 and $4. For 
reservations call Capt. Ronald E. Knipfer 
at 742-2145 or 673-3383. Ticket orders should 
be addressed to Arnold Air-Angel Flight, 

Box 4589, Tech Station, Lubbock 79409. 

WITH A CAST of nearly 100, the show has 
starred U.S. Gold Medalist and three-time 
World Figure Skating Champion Peggy 
Fleming, and the Dean of Ice Comedy, Mr. 
Frick. "Net proceeds of opening night, 
designated 'Community Service Night,' will 
benefit the Ballenger students," said 

Speegle. 
The Ballenger School, 1301 42nd St., 

Lubbock, is operated as a part of the 
Lubbock Independent School District. The 

Union officers Coy Ballard, junior from 
New Deal, Tex., was selected as president 
and Linda Logan, junior from Zaria, 
Nigeria, was named vice president for the 
Tech Union for next year by the Union 

Board.  

Applications for secretary, committee 
chairmen and assistant chairmen are 
available in the Programs Office of the 
Union. Persons applying should have at 
least a 2.20 overall gpa and a 2.00 for the 

previous semester. 
These positions will be filled by April 15 

and installation will be April 22. 

Although some of the committees are 
ineffective, it isn't apparent if the cause is a 
lack of student and faculty interest, a lack 
of administrative action or a lack of clearly 
defined charges. 

DEAN SAID THIS increased revenue 
would enable the department to hire more 



Spring is 

Fashion 

March 17 

TOMMY HANCOCK! 
Friday & Saturday 

COTTON CLUB 
UNIVERSITY ARMS APARTMENTS 

2-Bedroom, 1-Bedroom and Efficiency Apts. 
Bills Paid 

409 University Ave. — Phone 762-8113 

Burket's 
comments: 

Dorm rules idiotic 

10% OFF on 
All automotive products 
Bring Tech I.D. & Save 

FRI-SAf MAR 13-14 

BROWN TIRE CO. 
15th & Texas Ave. P02-1902 

it will devour you. Don't give in to 
the office girls. 

Dan Anthony 
144 Murdough Hall 

Creating, designing, developing . . all are an inte-
gral part of the future growth of this country. As we 
build for tomorrow, so will we develop new uses for 
electricity. At the Oklahoma Gas & Electric Com-
pany, those tomorrows start today. In fact, every 
year we enter into new and exciting projects which 
mean job and career opportunities for engineers. It 
takes engineers to help make electric service more 
useful, dependable and economical. Join us now. 
and be among the leaders of tomorrow . . . today! 
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Editorial 
Votes could count 

Every time a campus election comes along, we 
forsake all other issues to do the right and almost 
impossible task of convincing you people to vote. And 
every time you, wondrous example of American 
apathy that you are, answer—why should I vote; it 
won't make any difference? We suggest that you take 
a close look at the Senate election results and, with 
your college intellect in hand, try to make the same 
excuse good for this latest election. 

Did you notice for instance that five of the seven 
Senate races were decided by 13 votes or less. More 
exemplary of how much votes count is the five vote 
difference between the winning and losing candidate 
for the Senate seat from home economics. 

Think about it, five of 'you—just five—could have 
changed the whole political system in home 
economics, if there is such a thing. 

The graduate school is another example, but in a 
different respect. There were only 46 votes cast in the 
whole election. Forty-seven people, block voting, 
could not only have changed the result, they could 
have elected anybody—even Grover Good sheep. 

LITTLE MAN ON CAMPUS  
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wing advisors and dorm daddies 
abound, like the demented 
supervisor in Bledsoe two years 
ago who set off the fire alarm 4 
times in 30 minutes. Well, the 
firemen needed the practice. 
Dorm life in general is 

enlightening. If your neighbors 
don't steal all your belongings 
maybe they'll fix it so you have to 
pay the damages when they set 
fire to your door. 

You meet a lot of ambitious 
people in the dorm. Just check 
the grade averages and you'll see 
a bunch of real achievers. Hell, 
you can't blame it on their brains 
entirely. Dorm atmosphere just 
ain't condusive to all kinds of 
good grades. 

I have a few suggestions for 
Tech's fine residence halls. Don't 
make people live in them. Abolish 
all hours for girls. Abolish all 
dress regulations. Offer optional 
meal tickets, not only to residents 
but to students living off-campus. 
Screen wing dicks and dorm 
daddies more closely, and let 
students have a part in the 

process. 
I'm sure the professional dorm 

rats have all kinds of fine ideas 
that eclipse mine, so I hope the 
Tech crew benefits from this 
conference. It will be interesting 
if anybody in power pays 
attention to the reforming 
suggestions that have been 
offered recently. Maybe if the 
dorm situation shapes up here 
Tech as a whole will be ready to 
move into the mainstream of 
American University life. 
Progress ought to be rapid and 
dramatic, since we're 8 or 10 
years behind to start with. 

The Corbin look. 

The timing couldn't have been 
better. The campus is host to a 
national dormitory conference, 
Tech impresses them by using 
Robby's, a private dorm, for the 
conference headquarters, and the 
whole business is capped off when 
the local dorm rats condemn our 
system. Typical, that's all I can 

say. 
The semi-official stink about 

the Tech residence halls is long 
overdue. Of course, the residents 
haven't exactly been silent and 
contented the past few years, but 
improvements have been 
negligible. About the only decent 
thing that's happened recently is 
the abolition of the ridiculous 9 
pm closing hour for freshman 
girls. Hell, they got to stay up 
later than that when they were in 
third grade! 

Before I go any farther, let me 
say a few good things about our 
dorms. First, they are plentiful. 
Housing is a real problem on the 
majority of college campuses, 
and we are lucky that our 
parental substitutes had the 
foresight to plan ahead. It's just 
too bad that their predictions for 
TTU's growth weren't worth a Hi-
De-Ho date. 

Another good point for the local 
residence halls is their overall 
quality. Believe me, even Sneed 
is a palace compared to a dorm I 
lived in at an eastern school, and I 
am sure that the Wiggins 
Complex is an outstanding 
example of dorm design. In every 
Tech dorm you get a lot for a 
reasonable price. 

Great, you say, now what's the 
problem? Well, you know as well 

as I do that the RULES are 
idiotic, and the disciplinary and 
administrative procedures are 
infantile. 

For a start, nobody should be 
forced to live in a dorm. What is 
this, a prison? Why should 
somebody from Dallas be 
inducted into Coleman when 
dozens of Lubbock slicks are 
grooving on the outside? Are 
students whose homes are beyond 
the hallowed "commuting 
distance" some kind of second 
class citizens? 

The deal is now that if you're 21 
on some magic date you can live 
off, but if you're 21 a day later 
you can't. Why 20? Why not 16? 
What if the parents of an 18-year-
old say it's-OK with them for him 
to live off campus? Seems to me 
that he would have just as much 
legal right to live off as someone 
21, but I guess Mighty Max knows 
something I don't. 

All right, suppose you end up 
living in a residence hall, either 
because you want to, as many do, 
or because you're forced to. That 
does happen, doesn't it? Girls, 
you have to be locked in at the 
prescribed hour, ranging from 
11:30 to 1:00. What happens if you 
don't get in on time? I guess you 
turn into a pumpkin. Who knows, 
maybe if you don't come in you 
are instantly impregnated. There 
has to be some reason for such 
ludicrous hours, I hope. It would 
be horrible if they were making 
us miss the end of the late movie 
for no reason at all. 

Let's say you have been lucky 
enough to be born a male. 
(Sometimes I wonder. I Goosey 

FRES .fit 
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Its difference is obvious. Its 
originality apparent. Seldom has so 
much imagination been expended 
as in the Corbin selection of 
exclusive fabrics and colours for 
Spring. And the patterns are just as 
distinctive: "Uninhibiteds" in 
plaids, checks, stripes and solid 
tones in Montego Linens, Swiss 
Woven Wicket Weaves and Poplins. 
Come in and see how The Corbin 
Look looks on you. 

Corbin trousers from $17.50 to $35.00 
Ladies' slacks and walking shorts 
are also available. 
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"LOOK, WORTLEY, WE KNOW YOU'RE DISAPPOINTED THAT 
THE CO-EDS AREN'T RESPONDING TO 'REASON & LOGIC' 
BUT WE DON'T THINK THIS IS THE TIME TO GO MILITANT." 

Letters To The Editor 
Student complains about ODA rule 

girl would have made it to 
freedom. But, good guys only win 
in the movies and the villian was 
victorious and another ODA was 
given. 

on rules is about to begin. I 
encourage men who date Stange! 
girls to plant a big, wet kiss on the 
next office girl that gives you 
trouble and sign her up for an 
ODA. It's about that stupid. 

Let me relate an isolated 
incident from Saturday night. A 
couple entered the dorm and 
faced each other to say their 
good-nights. The boy leaned over 
and kissed his date quickly and 
left. The girl realized what the 
consequences would be and 
immediately made a hasty 
retreat to her room. Here comes 
an office girl with pad and pen 
and screaming ODA. 

I did my best to slow her down 
and had I been able to block her 
pursuit another five seconds, the 

VStaWattte 

1215 University Ave. 
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Let us be mature about this and 
settle it in the proper manner. 
Each legislator should prepare a 
petition advocating abolition of 
ODA's and present it to her wing 
for signatures. If your legislator 
doesn't take the initiative, then 
you take it. The petitions should 
be presented to the WRC 
representative. 

Just action can not be denied if 
a great majority of the girls 
participate Girls your dates 
can't change it, but you can! If 
you just accept this tyranny, then 
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the rules. We think it is time for 
the WRC to take corrective action 
to rid the dorm students of this 
infringment. It is bad enough to 
be forced to live within the 
confines of the campus, but must 
we make it a convent? 

I agree with the office girls that 
men should remove themselves 
from the lobby in a reasonable 
time and couples should refrain 
from an over display rather than 
an obvious one. 

I further feel, that there is 
room in our permissive society 
for casual displays of affection 
i i.e. holding hands and other 
simple pleasures'. However, 
sentiments are such that the joke 
is about to wear off, the fun is 
about to be over and the balking 

TV show 

I would like to relate the closing 
time raids on potential "sex 
offenders" in the lobby of Stange! 
Hall by the self-righteous office 
girls (commonly known as 
Broaddus' Bombers) as they 
swoop down upon their victims 
with pad, pen, and infraction 
cards, screaming "ODA". 

It was once an accepted thing to 
be able to kiss your date before 
she entered the hollowed hall, but 
as of late the crack down has left 
many an escort walking away 
panting and promising to expose 
the situation to the students of 
Tech. Here is that promised 
exposure. 

The office claims that the 
students have brought it upon 
themselves by grossly violating 
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manifestations of turbulent 
rebellion. 

Al Capp is very outspoken on 
the favorite issues of the usual 
conservatives, but one has to 
admire his drole raving At the 
very least Capp's views can't be 
attributed to the stagnant "Silent 
Majority." I seriously doubt if the 
aforementioned assemblage 
could muster the stamina to set 
their beer can on the floor and get 
out the door to rout an invading 
student insurrection. 

earfers of 

to 
tomorrow
ur

. 
TEXAS 

Now with all that said. I would 
ask the people of this campus who 
give one tiny, thin, emaciated 
DAMN to see that show. You 
might even learn enough to argue 
intelligently with a "hippie " 

John M. White 
4006 31st St. 

"The Huuub'' 

LOUISIANA 

With a tubercular laugh and a 
gaping, foot-laden mouth Al Capp 
appeared on the Sunday afternoon 
TV show, Experiment in 
Television. 

If one has ever seen his cartoon 
strip. Li'l Abner, they soon 
realize how two generations of 
people in this country have been 
saturated with Capp's idea of the 
unruly, unwashed, student 
demonstrator and people who do 
not uphold America and all the 
wonderful persons therein 
dwelling. 

It was a fair expose' in what 
they had the opinions of his 
adversaries, People such as 
Abbie Hoffman, David Susskind, 
and various and sundry other 
well-known, controversial people 
as well as students who expressed 
their views to Capp's strip. 

Mr. Capp raves on the student 
animals who demonstrate with 
shows of violent indignation. 
Then, with all the ambiguity in 
the world, stated that these could 
not be the later developments of 
the forefathers who dissented 
against 	England 	with 

WIG SALE 	(4) 
FALLS 1: $10" 

95 slA KANEKAION 	-no 
'Take on UN-Tour 

EUROPE 

41414444444444444444444,  

with 5 or 6 Students 

* In Your Own 

Sie 
fre  

on 

lAp 

ERE 

1111 

op, 
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CURLY STRETCH WIGS 

Ask for Tech student Mike Byrum, 

or South Plains Student Ruby Cres-

well and let them complete your spring 

costumes with a fashionable hairdo 

in today's soft and feminine manner. 

Call for your appointment soon. 
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[ Single or Married — Special 6 weeks 
Package Rates — Reservations Re-
quired. For complete information come 
to "Robby's Lobby" 

summer students ATTENTION: 

HomVs 
the finest place to live off campus 

9950 per month 

Room & Board 
Maid Service 
Excellent Food 
2 Heated Pools 

All Rooms Carpeted, Heated 
And Air Conditioned 
Covered Parking 
Private Study Rooms 

Accommodations for visiting Parents 

University Ave 
et Mein 

PHONE lioEuEnr's 763-5712 

Vern F. Johnson 
Campus Rep. 

763-1818 or BA, 
Room 1218, Phone 743-3195 

Or call American Airlines Reservations: 
817-BU 3-4411 
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If we're too busy to fly you home, 
we'll let you know who isn't. 

Your American Airlines campus representative will help 
you get a seat on a plane. Even if it isn't one of ours. Be-
cause if we're booked up, we've asked him to tell you who 
isn't. 

So if you're flying youth fare stand-by, you can find out 
what your chances are of leaving the airport before you get 
there. And fly at your convenience, not somebody else's. 

Even if you're flying full fare, your rep will help book all 
your reservations. Including multiple flights. And that could 
save you a lot of aggravating phone calls. 

But most important of all, he'll save you time. 
Which could make your vacation a little longer. 

Dear Campus Rep, 

I would like to go to 	  

at 	o'clock, on 	 1970. 

My name is 	  

and you can reach me at 	  

Please send me an application lor an American Airlines 
Youth Fare Card. 

Call us first. 
It's good to know you're on American Airlines. 
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Techsans plan trips abroad 
By RANDY ARMSTRONG 

Staff Writer 
However, there are many group 
travel programs being offered. 

The coming of summer means 
many things to many people, but 
to about a thousand Tech students 
it will mean travel outside of the 
United States. 

Students will be traveling to 
such countries as England, 
Mexico, France, Spain, Austria, 
Italy, Switzerland, Germany and 
even Russia. 

The tour itinerary includes 
Rome, Florence, Venice, Munich, 
Montreux-Lousanne, Paris and 
London. The tour is scheduled to 
last six weeks. 

Mrs. Edna Glenn, instructor of 
art and group advisor for the trip, 
said, "The tour is designed to 
give those students interested in 
art an opportunity to study all 
phases of European art." 

FALL PROGRAMS are not 
utilized by Tech students to any 
great extent. These programs are 
offered mainly by universities 
that are larger and older than 
Tech. A few of the universities 
that offer study programs of this 
nature are the University of 
Maine, Lewis and Clarke College, 
State University of New York, 
Columbia University, Yale)  
Harvard and Princeton. 

There are still opening for 
students interested in travel of 
this nature 

THE AVERAGE cost of a 
European tour for students is 
about $1,000 according to a study 
made by the University Daily. 
This would include all hotel costs, 
meals, travel and spending 
money. 

In many cases the trips cost 
less than this because the 
student's work helps to defray the 
costs. 

Most all travel agencies have 
programs designed to help 
students afford tours of this 
nature. According to a local 
travel agency, a student can be 
given as much as two years to pay 
for his trip in monthly 
installments. 

Many study programs are 
currently being offered in which a 
student may study abroad for one 
or both of the summer semesters 
and have the credits earned 
transfered to his college or 
university. 

If a student decides to study 
only one semester he may spend 
the remainder of his time 
working or traveling. These 
programs are designed for 
individuals rather than groups. 

DER LIEDERKRANZ, the 
Tech German club, again this 
year will sponsor a trip to 
Germany. 

Students work the entire 
summer as a part of a cultural 
exchange program between 
Germany and the U.S. 

The trips will be for either 
educational purposes, work, 
pleasure or a combination of the 
three. A number of these tours 
are being sponsored by 
departments and organizations at 
Tech as well as those offered by 
the standard travel agencies. 	• 
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BAR SUPPLIES 
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and is something my wife and I 
have wanted to do for many 
years," said Killion. 

The tour will include travels to 
Holland, Germany, Italy, 
Switzerland, France and 
England, and will last about 22 
days. 

ANOTHER TRIP, designed for 
government majors, is still in the 
planning stages. 

No credit will be offered, 
however, students would be given 
a chance to study the 
governments of several countries 
including Russia. 

Dr. John Burnett, professor of 
government, will act as sponsor 
and coordinator of the proposed 
trip. At least seven students will 
be required to make the trip a 
reality. 

Both the speech and English 
departments have had trips of 
this nature in past years, however 
neither department has one 
planned for this year. 

Dr. William Ickes, chairman of 
the department of speech and 
theater arts, said "We have had 
in past years excellent tours 
designed to emphasize the 
theater of Europe, however there 
is no tour of this kind planned for 
this summer." 

Robert Goff, senior German 
major and trip coordinator, said, 
"Even though credit is not given, 
the trip is an excellent 
opportunity for a German major 
or minor to better his knowledge 
and understanding of the German 
language and culture." 

It is a six-week course for 
advanced undergraduate and 
graduate students during the 
second summer school session in 
San Luis Potosi, Guadalajara and 
Mexico City. 

The courses (Spanish 4328-4329 
and 538-539) are open to 30 
students who intend to teach 
Spanish or to enter business or 
government service. 

HAYLOFT DINNER THEATRE 

A group of music majors are 
planning to spend six weeks in 
Salzburg, Austria studying at the 
Mozarteum. 

"This program is geared for the 
music major who has already 
attained a high degree of 
efficiency in his or her field," 
said Dr. Judson Maynard, 
sponsor for the tour. All credit 
earned at the Mozarteum can 
apply toward a degree in music 
from Tech. 

By Ponces, 0,  A Special Owe 

THE OLDEST study program 
of this nature on the Tech campus 
is offered by the department of 
classical and romance languages. 

Call 866 - 4213 
"Serving Quality Barbecue" 

10% OFF on 
All automotive products 
Bring Tech I.D. & Save 

FRI-SAT MAR 13-14 
BROWN TIRE CO. 

15th & Texas Ave. P02-1902 

SERVING WEST TEXAS OVER 30 YEARS 
-THREE LOCATIONS- 

LAKE STORE 
IOW* Laken tad 

( WKS* 1144-7177 
TAHOKA HIGHWAY STORE 	 CANYON ROAD STORE 

1.3 miles south of 
city limits on US 87 
(Lubbock) S144-4386 

"The department of classical 
and romance languages have 
been very pleased with the results 
of these courses, and we hope to 
continue to offer this program," 
said Dr, Harley D. Oberhelman, 
department chairman. 
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After study at the Mozarteum is 
completed the students will tour 
Switzerland, Austria, France and 
England. 

Dean Killion, director of bands 
at Tech, is planning to take 35 
students to Europe in August. The 
students are all members of the 
marching band. 

"The trip is just for pleasure 

Ws mak sat* *I Amen INS 
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THE ENGLISH department 
planned its tour to coincide with 
great literary works that came 
from the areas included in the 
tour. 

''The main reason for 
discontinuance of this program 
was the fact that no one could be 
found to act as sponsor after the 
original sponsor transferred to 
another university, said Miss 
Marie Miles, professor of English 
at Tech. 

The bulk of Tech students 
traveling to Europe will take 
advantage of tours offered by 
independent travel agencies. 
These agencies have nothing to do 
with study courses or Tech. 

Most of these programs will 
involve working most of the 
summer in one of the various 
countries participating in this 
program and spending the 
remaining time touring Europe. 

THE TECH art department is 
planning a European tour this 
summer for students interested 
in studying the art, civilization 
and culture of classical Europe. "COME AS YOU ARE" 

SALE 
We welcome you with lower prices 
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place in contest Large Wood Puzzles 

12" Japanese Lanterns 
Griec;ted Hand Fans 
Fancy Coil Incense 
Colorful 16" Paper Daisies 
Coffee Drug Mug 
Kooli Handcut Pictures (17z20) 
Paper Mobiles 
Psychedelic Rubber Stamps 

59 cts. 
10 as. 

24 cts., 35 cts. and 49 cts. 
$1.49 

59 cts. 
$1.19 
$6.75 

$1.10 & $1.29 
44 cts. 

BARBRA'S IMPORTS 
21 10 Broadway * Phone 763-9691 

OPEN DAILY 10-6 L._ 

The Tech senior and junior 
livestock judging teams placed 
third and fourth respectively in 
the Intercollegiate Livestock 
Judging Contest in Houston 
Friday, March 6. 

Melton, Abilene, Tex., 
sophomore. 

Allen McCloy, Morse. Tex., 
graduate student, served as coach 
for both teams. 

The top five senior judging 
teams were New Mexico State 
University, Abilene Christian 
College, Tech, Tarleton State 
College and Arizona State 
University. 

The six best junior judging 
teams were from South Plains 
Junior College, Northeastern 
Oklahoma A&M, Northwestern 
Oklahoma State, Tech, Tarleton 
State College and Lubbock 
Christian College 

Jackpot rodeos 

scheduled for 
Tech visitors 

Outstanding individual scorers 
were: Bill Doherty, Branson, 
Colo., senior, who placed fourth 
in horse judging and fourth 
overall in the contest; Carl Jones, 
Whitharral, Tex., junior, third in 
horse judging; and Jerry Smith. 
Hart, Tex., sophomore, eighth 
overall. Other members were: 
Lonnie McDonald, Quitaque, 
Tex., senior and Eddie Holland, 
Llano, Tex., junior. 

Tech's junior team placed 
fourth out of 23 teams entered in 
their division, and third in sheep 
and swine judging. 

Marvin Meek, Plainview, Tex., 
sophomore, placed fourth in 
sheep judging and ninth overall. 
Other members were: Tom 
Martin, Dimmitt, Tex., 
freshman; Marsha Mills, Alpine, 
Tex., sophomore; and Paul 

Tech Rodeo Association is 
sponsoring a one-performance 
jackpot rodeo at 3 p.m. today as 
an entertainment feature for 
more than 700 visiting students 
and faculty on campus. 

The visitors are here to attend 
the annual meeting of the 
National Association of College 
and University Residence Halls. 

The public is invited to the 
performance to be held at Dub 
Parks Memorial Arena at 4th and 
Quaker Avenue. 

Rodeo Association President 
Jack Thorn said one rodeo event 
will be open to visiting students, a 
calf-dressing event in which 
teams catch a calf and put a shirt, 
pair of pants, and hat on it. 

Other events will include bull 
riding, bareback bronc riding and 
calf roping. All Tech students are 
eligible to compete. 

Thorn said books for the 
performance will be opened at 8 
a.m. today in the Union and will 
remain open until events have 
been f it led 

Army ROTC members are 
voting this week to select their 
1970 Military Ball Queen from 
five finalists. 

The finalists: Kathy Griffis, 
Austin, Tex., senior; Sandy 
Korona, San Angelo, Tex., junior; 
Susan Hancock, Lubbock junior; 
Sandra Smithee, Rails freshman; 
and Christy Chapman, Oxon Hill, 
Md., senior, were selected from 
the CorpsDettes, women's 
auxiliary drill team. 

The queen will be crowned at 
the Aprill 11 ball for which the 
Fourth Army Band is tentatively 
scheduled to play. 

SIEBEN'S #2 
4301 Ave. Q 

SATURDAY, MARCH 14 

ROTC elects 
annual queen 
of military ball 
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The entire Orange Blossom factory sample 
line will be on display Thursday and Friday, 
March 12th and 13th. 

If you are considering a new engagement ring set, come 
in and make your selection from the entire factory se-
lection. Your rings will be manufactured to your speci-
fications and price range in a short ten days time. 
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New draft director says 
intends 'to serve youth' 

November's anti-Vietnam 
"March on Washington" — Tarr's 
words seemed a far cry from the 
criticism voiced by Hershey. 

Tarr said of the march: "It was 
certainly an expression by a 
substantial number of people 
whose feelings certainly were 
sincere." 

Brown-haired and blue-eyed 
with a prominent aquiline nose, 
Tarr is six feet six inches tall. 

AWS elections 
for executives 
set Wednesday 

CORPSDETTES — Tech's Corpsdettes, 
women's marching auxiliary of Army 
ROTC, practice for drill competition to 
be in Champaigne, Ill. Corpsdettes are 

Even when faced with trying 
questions, he smiled readily. 

Tarr said the White House 
approached him in December 
about the draft job and reported 
he expressed a preference at the 
time for remaining with the Air 
Force. 

But early last week, he said 
Nixon called him in to urge him to 
accept the Selective Service 
assignment, arguing that he could 
be of greater service there. 

The administration has been 
searching since last October for 
someone to take the Selective 
Service job. A series of 
prospective candidates turned it 
down. 

Tarr has had personal 
experience with the draft, having 
been inducted into the Army 
during World War II. 

the only Southern drill team entered in 
the competition. The students left for 
Illinois Thursday. (Staff photo by Bruce 
Ott) 

Neeseneellessierreraierawassexer 

WASHINGTON (AP)-Curtis 
W. Tarr, President Nixon's 
choice to succeed Gen. Lewis B. 
Hershey as draft director, said 
Thursday he is accepting the 
assignment 	somewhat 
reluctantly with the hope he can 
"serve the young people of 
America." 

Tarr, a rather gangling man of 
45, has been for the past nine 
months assistant secretary of the 
Air Force for manpower and 
reserve affairs. 

In discussing Nixon's decision 
to nominate him to be director of 
Selective Service, however, Tarr 
emphasized his much greater 
experience as an educator in 
close touch with American youth. 

For six years before joining the 
Nixon 	administration, 
Republican Tarr was president of 
Lawrence University, Appleton, 
Wis. Before that he acted briefly 
as director of Stanford 
University's summer session and 
assistant dean of its School of 
Humanities and Sciences. 

With this background, Tarr 
said, he hopes his work as draft 
chief will permit him to continue 
to serve young people. 

Asked by newsmen at the White 
House for his attitudes toward 
student deferments and proposals 
for an all-volunteer army, Tarr 
said he would remain silent on 
such subjects until he testifies at 
Senate confirmation hearings. 

He seemed to make it evident, 
however, that his views differ 
markedly, at least in some areas, 
from those of the aging Hershey 
who retired Feb. 16 after serving 
as draft director since World War 
II. 

When asked if he would carry 
on in the Hershey tradition. Tarr 
said, "Man has to be an 
individual," and added that he 
has no intention of copying 
anyone's philosophy or life style. 

On another point—last 
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The Association of Women 
Students' executive elections will 
be Wednesday and all women 
students are eligible to vote. 

Polls will be open 9 a.m. 
through 5 p.m. in the Union and 
from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. and 5 
- 6:30 p.m. in all women's 
dorms. Candidates for president 
are Betsy Bond and Anita Bell. 

Beverly Jones is running for 
first vice president, Judy Clark 
for second vice president, and 
Nedree Riggs for third vice 
president. 

Running unopposed for 
secretary is Anita Powell, Debbie 
Campbell for treasurer and Carol 
Usry for LAWS contact. 

Dr. Charles Geist 
Optometrist 

Contact Lentos 
1220 Main St. POS-11077 

Across East from 
Woo Toxos Hospital 

Director bills 
theater actors 
for April play 

Casting assignments for "The 
Chalk Garden," scheduled for 
presentation by the University 
Theatre April 17-20, have been 
announced by director Larry 
Randolph. 

Jane Abbott, Dallas senior, 
portrays Mrs. St. Maugham, a 70-
year-old, ex-London society 
leader who now lived with her 
granddaughter in her house by the 
sea. Deborah Burrows, Azle, 
Tex., freshman, plays Laurel, a 
backward 16-year-old who would 
steal the pennies off a dead man 
— if her word were taken for it; 
and Mary Beth Bratcher is Miss 
Madrigal, Laurel's governess 
who has no "flair" for life, only a 
solid knowledge that it must be 
lived. 
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OTHER MEMBERS of the cast 
include John Brett Walker, 
Odessa, Tex., junior. as 
Maitland; Phyllis Preston, 
Childress, Tex., sophomore, as 
Oliva; Dee Rollo, San Antonio, 
Tex., junior, as the nurse; Kent 
Graham, Lubbock senior, as the 
judge; and Marjorie Leroy, 
Dallas, Tex., sophomore, and 
Kathy Klein, Kingsville, Texas., 
junior, as the second and third 
applicants. 

Assistant director is Ginger 
Tongate, Meadow, Tex.. 
sophomore, and Mary Helen 
Langford, Wellington, Tex., 
senior, is the production 
manager.  
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Reese Air Force Base is 
accepting entries through April 1 
for its second annual art contest. 

"Men. Machines and Concepts" 
will again be the theme of the 
contest. - Entrie,s-may depict Air 
Force flight past, present or 
future. 

The three first prizes are $100 
bonds: fourth place. $50 bond: 
fifth place, $25 bond, and sixth 
place, $10 cash. Judging begins 
April 3. 

There is no entry fee and no 
restriction on size, medium or 
number of entries. All entries 
become property of the squadron. 

The 3501st Student Squadron is 
sponsoring the contest. 

The purpose of the contest is to 
acquire an art collection for the 
base. The squadron wants the 
collection to eventually cover Air 
Force history from Kitty Hawk 
through Apollo 13 and beyond. All 
entries will be framed with a 
plaque with the name of the artist 
and the work attached. 

Entrants names will be kept on 
file so patrons may contact the 
artist. 

Tech graduate 
named dean 

Topics named 
for intramural 
speech contest 

Speech intramurals for 1970 are 
set for 6:30 p.m. Thursday in the 
Administration Building. 

"A Speak Out" is the theme of 
the tournament. Topics are 
relevant to current student and 
campus problems. 

In the extemporaneous 
speaking catagory, students may 
speak on any topic related to the 
campus and the student at Tech. 
The persuasive speaking topic 
will be, "What should be the role 
of the student in determining 
campus administration and 
policies?" 

The two-man debate topic will 
be, "Resolved: that the entire 
campus of Texas Tech be a free 
speech area." Other categories 
are prose and poetry. The choice 
of selection is open to the 
contestant. 

Points accumulated in the 
tournament will be counted in the 
overall intramural points for 
women. Medals and sweepstakes 
trophy will be awarded the 
winners. 

MILK SHAKE SHAKE 

AUSTIN 1AP 1 — Dr. Ernest F. 
Gloyna, a Tech graduate, has 
been appointed dean of the 
College of Engineering at the 
University of Texas at Austin, 
effective April 1. 

He succeeds Dr. John J. 
McKetta, who became executive 
vice chancellor for academic 
affairs of the UT system. 

BRING THIS AD 

for your FREE Milkshake 
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Party Novelties 

Make-up Masks 

2422    E3dWwyi 
 135 - Mustaches 	A  
, 	F'03-3758 

ECOn. 
"Earth First" can offset a allied 
national student effort on April 22. 
Get into the action by ordering at. 
(Be sure to see special "Ecology Day, 
April 22, 1970" button below, Avail. 
with "Earth First" or flag symbsIJ 

MANKIND'S MANDATE I (EARTH GREEN) 

ECOLOGY NOW! (GREEN FACSIMILE FLAG) 

MEARTH FIRST, P.O. Box 74751 
Los Angeles, California 90004 

COSTUMES FOR 
ALL OCCASIONS 

TUXEDOS 
rl 
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JOHNNY RIVERS RETURNS TO LUBBOCK-Tbe 
phenomenal Johnny Rivers, armed with a steady 
stream of hit singles and albums, will return to 
Lubbock today at 8: 15 p.m. in Municipal Auditorium 
for his second local appearance in four years. The 
show is sponsored by KLBK radio and Concerts West. 

Banquet features 
premed honorees 

Could you get enthusiastic 
about selling the most salable 
product in the world? 

The product is ideas. 
The 2600 men who sell ideas for us are excited 
about what they're doing. We know that 
because they're successful at it. And many 
of them are recent college graduates. 

In fact, our preference is for young college 
graduates who get a kick out of being loners. 
Bull sessions aside, college students spend 
at least four years being loners in the world of 
ideas. As a member of the Moore sales team, 
you'd still be pretty much on your own, 
with responsibility that grows as you grow. 

Your job would involve you with 
communication problems. People problems. 
Problems in business logistics. You'd be looking 

for ways to make information more intelligible 
to more people. To make it impossible for 
carelessness to destroy efficiency. 

Challenging? You bet it is. 
Come and look us over. Demand specifics. 

Weigh us as hard as we'll be weighing you. 
We might tur," out to be your kind of people 
Write to Wm. L, Hamm, Manager, Sales 
Selection and Employment at the address 
below. He'll give you a better idea of what 
it's all about. 
Moore Business Forms Inc. 
P.O. Box 1369 
Denton, Texas 76201 

An equal opportunity employer 

AVOrnitiatIMINEISS FORMS, INC. 
Over 675 offices and plants, 2618 salesmen in North America 

Trainee Program: Plant Management 
Sales • Industrial Engineers 

The Haggar Company 
is one of the most imaginative, 

successful, growth oriented 
companies in the country :et.  

because we hire the 
most imaginative, success- 
oriented, growth seeking 

people we can find 

We'll be on Campus 

Thursday, March 19 
The unparalled growth of the Haggar Com- Expect an Get ell the details of this one-of-a-kind op- 
pony, now the leading national out-of-the-ordinary portunity from the Nagger Company 
manufacturer of fine men's tailored 	 representative. You'll be very pleas- 
slacks, is due to the imagination, skills and 	• Interview antsy surprised, 
ambitions of the people who are the Haggar 
Company. 	 We are seeking trainees for sales industrW 

engineering manufacturing management poets in our 
12 plant network based throughout Texas and Okla-
homa. BA and .BBA's for production management 
and marketing positions and accounting majors. 

See your campus placement office for 
an interview appointment or write: 

There is an unusual reason why talented people 
con move more rapidly at Haggar. We have a 
unique management program. It Is probably the 
only One of its kind in the nation. Our executives 
and management-aimed professionals 
ate given extraordinary management 
freedom and a profit Incentive that 
directly translates into reward. 

Your pace sets the pace. You don't 
advance on the curve. 

HAGGAR COMPANY 
6113 Lemmon Ave. 
Dallas, Texas 75209 
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On national tour 

Johnny Rivers arrives today 
the small Gazzarri's club, he was 
noticed and booked into the 
Whiskey. 

That success put him into the 
spotlight in the record business 
and soon he had his own 
publishing company "Johnny 
Rivers Music," and his own label, 
"Soul City Records." 

By CASEY CHARNESS 
Fine Arts Editor 

born Rivers by word-of-mouth 
publicity. Soon, with the aid of 
this star-studded fan club, he 
made his first album 

Fisher, Vincent Edwards, Tony Harvey, Rock Hudson, George 
Bennett, Sandra Dee, Lana Peppard and George Hamilton 
Turner, Ann-Margaret, Laurence popularized the young Louisiana- 

One-act workshop slated JOHNNY RIVERS, who in 1963 
had given up singing to produce 
records, is back on the stage 
again and his national tour brings 
him to Lubbock tonight at 8:15 in 
Municipal Auditorium. 

Jim Diamond, disc jockey at 
co-sponsoring radio station 
KLBK, told The University Daily 
Rivers would definitely be in the 
city today for the concert. 

Joe Gregg, college manager for 
co-sponsor Concerts West, has 
granted The University Daily an 
exclusive interview with Rivers. 
The story will appear in the 
Tuesday edition. 

THE LOS ANGELES success 
was the result of a complex 
musical study that Rivers 
conducted himself, utilizing the 
styles of B. B. King, Fats Domino 
and Ray Charles. 

He had studied voice and guitar 
since his childhood in Baton 
Rouge and, coupling this with his 
musical study, launched into a 
career that put him into the 
Nashville realm of singers upon 
his high school graduation. 

There he worked at recording 
studio, began hobnobbing with the 
likes of Elvis Presley and Johnny 
Cash and writing songs and 
cutting demonstration records. 
Next he went to New York and 
continued writing songs and 
cutting demos. Los Angeles, 1963, 
was his turning point and from a 
favor engagement for a friend at 

HE HEADLINED cross-
country, made television 
appearances and did an hour-long 
documentary on his life and work 

But all this was still not enough, 
and he entered the field of 
entertaining GI's in Vietnam. By 
working with only a trio and 
traveling by helicopter, he made 
the rounds in the jungle and 
entertained over 87,000 soldiers. 

Drama students from 32 Texas 
high schools are slated to 
participate in Tech's One-Act 
Play Workshop today and 
Saturday, the largest number 
ever to register for the annual 
event, according to Speech 
Professor Ronald Schulz, director 
of the event. 

Each school will present a play 
for discussion and criticism. 
Following the presentation in 
University Theater, the cast and 
director will meet with a critic to 
analyze the performance. 

The critiques are expected to 
be helpful to schools preparing 
entries for the University 
Interscholastic League One-Act 
Play contest later this spring, 
Schulz said. 1 

The first performance will get 
under way at 12:30 p.m. today and 
final show will start at 8:30 p.m. 
Saturday. 

High schools performing on the 
first day will include Stanford, 
Jayton, Sudan, Miles, Dunbar, 
Crowell, Friona, Amarillo High 
School, Cooper Rural, Spearman, 
Del Rio, Tulia, Rails, Estacado 
and Denver City. 

Scheduled Saturday are Idalou, 
Crane, Midland, Seymour, West 
Oso High of Corpus Christi, 
Kermit, Reagan County (Big 
Lake), Muleshoe, Rule, New 
Deal, Sunray, Brownfield, 
Benjamin, Coronado, Frenship, 
Monterey and Sweetwater. 

Tech drama students will be on 
hand to assist the visiting 
students. 

SINCE RETURNING from his 
overseas tour, the show bug has 
bitten him once again, and he has 
sold his record label to return to 
the stage, which he considers the 
peak of his art .  

SINCE 1963, Rivers has sold 
more than 20 million records and 
has come away from the other 
side of the administrative desk at 
Imperial Records to sing full-
time. 

His first album, "Johnny 
Rivers at the Whiskey A Go-Go," 
became a national seller and was 
boosted greatly by the single 
"Memphis,-  which had been 
pulled from the album. 

A rapid succession of hits 
followed this debut including 
"Seventh Son," "Mountain of 
Love," "Maybellene," "Secret 
Agent Man," "The Poor Side of 
Town" and "Baby, I Need Your 
Lovin'." 

semester hours. Basis of 
determining recipients are 
grades for the two semesters 
prior to the presentation and the 
interest of the students. 

Hubert David Cook. Levelland, 
Tex., junior, with an overall 
gradepoint average of 3..93 
received the $300 Dr. E. W. Jones 
Premedical Scholarship at the 
annual Tech Premedical Society 
banquet Saturday night in the 
Union. 

APPROXIMATELY 50 persons 
attended the banquet at which Dr. 
M. L. Dalton Jr. of Lubbock was 
the guest speaker. He was 
introduced by John Armstrong, 
president of the Premedical 
Society. Awards were presented 
by Dr. Joe Dennis, professor of 
chemistry at Tech. 

HE REMAINS on the top of the 
charts with a hit record every 
year since he is able to adapt 
himself to changing styles. He 
has never had permanent public 
image since it shifts as quickly as 
public taste. 

Rivers was one of the first 
people to associate with the 
"Whiskey" in Los Angeles, first 
of the big-time discotheques. 

A host of stars including Steve 
McQueen, Rita Hayworth. James 
Coburn, Natalie Wood, Eddie 
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KTXT-FM, student radio 
station for the Tech campus, has 
released a list of the top 10 singles 
and top five albums for the week 
of March 12 through 19. 

The survey is compiled by 
KTXT personnel and is based on 
student requests and a national 
listing. 

The top singles are :  
1. Hello, It's Me by Nazz. 
2. Bridge Over Troubled 

Waters by Simon and Garfunkel. 
3. The Rapper by Jaggerz. 
4. Who'll Stop the Rain by 

Creedance Clearwater Revival. 
5. Evil Ways by Sontana. 
6. Rainy Night in Georgia by 

Brook Benton. 
7. Give Me Just a Little More 

Time by Chairman of the Board. 
8. He Ain't Heavy, He's My 

Brother by the Hollies. 
9. Hey There Lonely Girl by 

Eddie Holman. 
10 Love Grows by Edison 

Lighthouse. 
Top albums are: 
I. Bridge Over Troubled Water 

by Simon and Garfunkel. 
2. Willie and the Poor Boys by 

Creedance Clearwater Revival. 
3. Live in Las Vegas by Tom 

Jones. 
4. American Women by the 

Guess Who. 
5. Traces Memories by the 

Lette rmen. 

Raider 
Roundup Rodeo Queen 
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THE SCHOLARSHIP was 
established in memory of Dr .  
Jones by Mr and Mrs. Lee C. 
O'Neil of Lubbock .  

Miss Charlotte Nanette 
Manhoff and David Alan 
Cheatham received the $250 
scholarships given annually by 
the Lubbock-Crosby-Garza 
County Medical Society to 
premedical students who have a 
minimum gradepoint average of 
32. Miss Manhoff's average was 
3.77, Cheatham's was 3.66. 

The Alpha Epsilon Delta award 
for 1970 was presented to 
Lawrence Green, the honorary's 
president. The sophomore award 
went to Mark S. Weaver, pre-
dental student with a gradepoint 
average of 3.92 on 36 semester 
hours for the spring and fall 
seMesters of 1969. Miss Manhoff 
received the junior award with a 
390 gradepoint average on 40 

LEADERSHIP BOARD 
Application,  for the rnion Leadership 

Board are available now through March 20 in 
the Program Office of the Union 

••• 
HISTORY MAJORS' COFFEE 

An informal coffee for all undergraduate 
histon major, will be held March 19 from 
3 30-6 p m in the Coronado Lounge of the 
Union 

Dr David Vignes,. chairman of the h istory  
department. will speak on Opportunities in 
Histon. 

The department and Phi Alpha Theta. Zeta 
Iota chapter are sponsoring the coffee It, 
purpose is to provide facult‘ and student,  an 
opportunity to meet informal'. 

LIVIN Inn 111111 NE NM Ell II MEM 

Entry blanks are available in 
the Programs Office of the Union 
for the Rodeo Queen's contest. 

Deadline for the applications is 
March 20 and they should be 
turned in to the Programs Office. 

Contestants must be full time 
students and they must have a 
sponsoring organization. 

s 

GET WITH SDS 
That's Southwestern Dating Service. The NOW thing in 

dates. 

SDS is a system for Tech students only. We get you dates, 

the kind you want. SDS matches you up scientifically. You 

don't have to worry about getting stuck with any more chicks 

that "all the girls just love" or guys that are 5 ft. tall. 

Unless that's what you want. 

Fill out the questionaire below now. $3 gets 

you 3 dates within 2 weeks. Additional dates 

only 50c. 

Reply to the personal trait determinators below: 

2. Age 	  3. Sex 	 
	  5. Phone 	  
7. Hair color 	 8. Height ---- 

1. Name 
4. Tech Address 
6. Hometown 	 
9. Weight 	  

10. What do you like to do on a date? 
a. Go to the movies 
b. Watch television 
c. Go to clubs or parties 
d. Sports activities 
e. Other 	  

11. Do you drink? a. not at all b. moderately c. like a fish. 

12. Do you smoke? ------ 
13. Do you classify yourself as ( introvert • extravert ). 

Reply to the dating preferences below: 

1. What height date do you prefer? a. under 5'2" b. 5'2"-5'5" c. 5'6"-5'9" 
d. 5'9"-6'0" e. over 6'0" 

2. What single quality do you lopk for most in a date? 	a. looks 	b. personality 
c. athletic qualities d. other 	  

3. Do you care if your dates drink? --- 4. Do you care if your dates smoke? 	
5. Do you prefer a date that is (talkative / quiet). 
6. What would you like to do on your S.D.S. dates? 

SEND $3. cash, check, or money order to: 

SOUTHWESTERN DATING SERVICE 
Box 4221 Tech Station 
Lubbock, Texas 79409 

ag 
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SAVE '5 

on SPORTCOATS 

1937 Buick Hearse. One owner/ 
original owner's manual. Excel-
lent condition. Interested per-

sons call 765-5451. 

Dalmatian-the magnificent coach 
dog. AKC. When you care enough 
to own the best. 744-3607. 

Dual tape deck $125. Dyne ste-
reo amplifier No. SCA3S. Dyne 
FM tuner No. FM3. AR4X speak-
ers $90. 765-8773. 

For Sole: 	Portable Royal type- 
writer and carrying case, ex-

cellent condition, $25., 742-5169. 

1965 Bahama blue Volkswagen 
in top condition. See at 2618 
31st. Phone 795-4311, or P05-

8680. 

MISCELLANEOUS 

PHOTOGRAPHY-Placement Ser-
vice pictures, portraits, wed-
ding, B&W or beautiful natural 

color. P03-2793 after 5. 

2707 is now accepting bids for 
Old South. 799-647i 

Fly with Red Baron Flying 

Club. 	Cessna's, 	Cherokee's, 
Comanche's. Flight Training, 
Inc. Municipal Airport. 762-3426. 

INCOME TAX SERVICE. $3. 
and up. Work guaranteed. Coll 
P02-2533 after 5:00. 

COLLEGE MEN, EARN FREE 
TRIP TO EUROPE with Na-
tional Tour Operator as Dri-
ver/Organiser on 45-day STU-
DENT MINI-BUS TOURS in 
June to England and Conti-
nent including Spain, Italy, 
and 10 countries plus op-
tional Greek Cruise to Is-
tanbul. Must be 21, good 
character and driving re-
cord. Previous travel abroad 
not required. Apply to: TOUR 
DIRECTOR, 2428 GUADALUPE, 
AUSTIN, TEXAS. 

Needed: A faculty member or 
a club to sponsor the Karate 
Club. Call 743-3494, 744-2101. 

Female roommate needed to 
share two-bedroom apartment 
near Tech. Coll 762-3660. 

Lost ID bracelet. "Robert" in-
scribed on top. Liberal reward. 
Lost March 9. Call 742.8136. 

HELP WANTED 

Need immediately part-time sa-
lesman. Salary plus bonus. Call 
Jim Brown, Sales Manager. 
SW2-4401. Lubbock TV Cable 
Co. 

Student to do part-time collec-
tion work. Car necessary. Tex-
as Finance Company, 1011 14th 
St. P03-9327. 

PERSONAL 

10% OFF on 
All automotive products 
Bring Tech I.D. & Save 

FR1-SAT MAR 13-14 

BROWN TIRE CO. 
15th & Texas Ave. P02-1902 

X.  

1- and 2-bedrooms; utilities 
paid, refrigerated air, fully-
paneled, carpeted, enclosed 
pool, 1710 0th No. 29, after 5:00 

weekdays 765-1720. 

T.V. RENTALS-t&W $10. ma., 
Color $20. mo. Ne deposit, 
rent applies on purchase. Ed-
wards Electrenks. 1320 19th. 

762-8759. 

1-Bedroom furnished, utilities 
paid, married couplets, $90.00. 

P02-2233. 
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Tech, UTEP square off 
today in start of series 
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PIZZA HUTS - LUBBOCK &VW 
• 

baseball fields are too little." 

No. 1-2138-19th 
P02-8444 

No. 2-2314-50th 
SW9-8440 

No. 3-3525-34th 
SW9-8576 

No. 4-4926-50th 
792-2251 

OFFER Thru 
GOOD: Sun. 

Mar. 15 
LIMIT 1 PER FAMILY 

CLIP AND USE 
THIS PIZZA HUT 1  

BUCK ON I 
PURCHASE OF I 
LARGE MEAT I 

PIZZA! 

I . 

The Red Raiders open their 
home baseball season today when 
they host the University of Texas 
at El Paso at 3 p.m. in a three 
game series. 

Tech Head Coach Kal Segrist 
said that he will not be sure of the 
site of the game until 11 a.m. this 
morning. The regular Raider 
diamond was soaked by the snow 
Wednesday but there is a 
possibility that the field may be 
dry in time for the contest. 

If not, thegame may be moved 
to Connie Mack stadium at 
Mackenzie Park. Segrist said this 
was the only other available site. 
"I am still not sure at this time 
whether we can use Connie Mack 
or not but all the other possible 

pa in in ”ipip al swim 	um mai an No on 	t>a am NE mi 

"WE HAD A REAL GOOD 
workout Monday but since then 
we have been hampered by the 

Segrist said. "It's bound to 
effect a hitter when he hasn't 
been able to swing the bat for 
three days." 

Tech has been plagued with 
injuries so far this year and has 
two regular starters out of the 
lineup. 

Johnny Owens, regular third 
baseman last year is out of action 
with a fractured collar bone while 
regular right fielder Don McKee 
has a hairline fracture of his 
throwing arm. 

THE RAIDERS had their home 
opener snowed out last year. 

Tech is just off a six game road 
trip which saw them split the 
series 3-3. The Raiders took their 
only contest with Hardin 
Simmons and then won two of five 
from Pan American University. 

Since last Thursday Tech has 
only, been able to get in one good 
wPrkout because of the bad 
weather. 

Friday and Saturday games 
with Trinity University and St. 
Mary's were rained out in San 
Antonio and the weather has been 
cold or snowy every day this week 
except Monday. { 1,H4alzTaicztl 

‘‘ 'sent-ans.  

THE RAIDER LINEUP for 
today's game will be Max Martin 
catching, Dick Shaw at first base, 
John McGuire at second, Doug 
Thorley at shortstop and Lenny 
Schenk at third. 

In the outfield Segrist plans to 
start either Steve Hurt or Cecil 
Norris in left, Randy Walker in 
center and Don Spain in right.  
Gary Washington will be on the 
mound. 

Martin is currently the leading 
hitter on the club going six of 15 
on the road trip for an even .400 
batting average. Walker collected 
eight hits and a .348 mark while 
both Spain and Hurt stand at .333. 

WASHINGTON was the club's 
top winner last season with a 5-3 
season mark and a 2.52 earned 
run average. Against Pan Am last 
week Washington went eight and 
2/3 innings, the longest of any 
Raider hurler so far this season. 

Segrist plans to pitch Jack 
Pierce and Ruben Garcia in the 
double-header which starts at 1 
p.m. Saturday. 

Pierce, a sophomore, was 3-1 
for the season last year and 
finished with a sparkling 1.75 
ERA in conference play. 

Last year in El Paso, UTEP 
swept the three game series from 
the Raiders. 

"The weather man said the 
temperature is supposed to pick 
up today and clear off.-  Segrist 
said, "We need to get in some 
game action pretty bad since we 
haven't been able to practice 
much this week. 

MOUND MAN-Gary Washington will be the starting 
pitcher for Tech today against the University of Texas 
at El Paso. The game will be played on the Tech 
diamond, beginning at 3 p.m. Saturday the same two 
teams will play a doubleheader. 

When some evening you're out 

en your bike, 

And you decide for some eating 

delight, 

Wheeler in 

To our Drive-Ins, 

For good food you're 

sure to like! 

DER WIENERSCHNITZEL 
3rd & University-16th & Ave. 0 

50th & Ave H 

LUCKY BIRD DRIVE IN 

2402 - 4th 

THE WEARING OF THE GREEN 

WILL SAVE YOU GREENBACKS! 
"Yes, it must have a touch of the green". 

Track squad hosts 
UT, Baylor teams 

FOR SALE 

1966 Mustang 289 V-8, 3-speed. 
Good condition, $1099. 792-6662. 

Sharp 1961 Buick Le Sabre, 
power steering, air conditioning, 
recent tune - up, new brakes, 
drives beautifully. Will sell 
for $400. See at 2326 55th. 
Phone 742-4250 or 799-5551. 

Hilliard said that he expects a 
"good footrace in the mile run" 
between Tech's Dave Gnerre, 
Baylor's Ronnie Mayfield, and 
Texas' Mike Mosely. Mosely is 
swapping races with teammate 
Fred Cooper, who usually runs 
the mile for the Longhorns. 
Cooper will try the 880 Saturday. 
-The pole vault will be close 

between Bob Blaine (Tech's 
vaulter) and the vaulters from 
Baylor," Hilliard predicted. 
Blaine has been over 15 feet this 
year, as have the Baylor jumpers. 

Hilliard cited Tech's best 
chances for winning in the sprint 
relay, javelin, 100-yard dash, the 
hurdles, and broad jump events. 

Archie Van Sickle, who placed 
second in the javelin last week at 
the Border Olympics, is one of the 
favorites in that event. Van Sickle 
will face stiff opposition in the 
form of Bill Chamberlain from 
Texas. Chamberlain won the 
javelin at the Border Olympics 
with a throw of 200 feet 11 inches. 

Zane Reeves will give Tech 
good representation in the 100, 
according to Hilliard. This will be 
Reeves first try at the 100 this 
season, for he has been out of that 
event due to a sore leg. 

"We haven't been able to work 
out all week due to the weather," 
Hilliard explained. "I'm sure 
Baylor has been hampered too, 
but Texas has a tartan (all-
weather) track, so they may have 
been able to work some." 

Faculty, staff 

Round three is on tap Saturday 
for Red Raider track team 
members as they return to their 
home cinders for a tri-meet with 
Baylor and Texas. The action 
begins with the sprint relay at 2 
p.m. 

It will be the third outdoor meet 
in as many weeks for the Tech 
tracksters. This pace will 
continue each week until the 
Southwest Conference meet in 
May. 

In the previous two meets, the 
Raiders have faced competition 
from six or more schools, but this 
week the track will not be as 
crowded with only three teams 
entered. 

The top drawing card for Tech 
so far in the young season is 
freshman broad jumper Ken 
Ford. Ford is undefeated in 
outdoor competition. winning his 
event at the Southwestern 
Recreation meet in Fort Worth 
and the Border Olympics last 
weekend in Laredo. 

Ford is the only Tech trackman 
that has garnered a first place 
this year in any meet. He will be 
the favorite in the broad jump 
Saturday. as well as running the 
intermediate hurdles 

Coach Vernon Hilliard also 
expects Ford to do well in the 
hurdles. Hilliard said that he 
expected Ron Grigsby to place 
high in both hurdles events, the 
highs and intermediates. 

SAVE 10 
on SUITS 

Tech Ads 
Classified Advertising Rates 
1 Day 	  $1.25 
2 Days 	  $1.75 
3 Days 	  $2.25 
4 Days 	  $2.75 
S Days 	  $3.25 

( Above rotes are based on 
15 words • each additional 
word is 10 cents perday) 

TYPING 

PROFESSIONAL TYPING, 	edit- 
ing. Tech graduate, experienced. 
Dissertations, theses, all re-
ports. Mrs. Bigness. 795-2328. 
3410 28,11. 

THEMES -- THESES - DISSER. 

TATIONS. Professional typing 
on IBM Selectric. Editing. Work 

guaranteed. Mrs. Joyce Rowe, 
SW2-8458, 5231 42nd. J. Bear-
den, SW2-7032. 

WBBOCK BUSINESS SERVICES--
Themes, theists, IBM selectric 
typewriters, 	notary 	service, 
mimeographing. Work guaran-
teed. 2124 50th. 747-2717. 

Typing of all kinds, theses, 
term papers, dissertations. 
Guaranteed. Electric typewriter, 

fast service. Mn. Peggy Davis, 
2622 33rd, SW2-2229. 

Typing: Themes, term papers, 
theses, dissertations. Experience 
Work guaranteed. Electric type-
writer. Mrs. Gladys Workman 
2505 14th. 744-6167. 

Themes, theses, dissertatirrns 
Spelling corrected. 	 IBM 
Selectric. Carbon ribbon, gua-
ranteed. 747-1165. 1908 22nd. 

TYPING: Experienced. Electric 
typewriter. Term papers, theses, 
etc. Mrs. Richard Welch, 3004 
30th. 795-7265. 

FOR RENT 

I -bedroom furnished apartment. 
Utdities paid, Married couples. 
$1Q5. P02-1256. 

1-Bedroom, furnished, utilities 
paid. Married couples -- $97.50. 
P03-8822. 

BOND HOUSE APARTMENTS, 

2219 5th--Now has available, 
extra nice two-bedroom apart-
ment. Call Don Morgan, P02-2337. 

FOR RENT: One furnished ha-
reem for mole student. Also one 
two-room furnished efficiency 
apartment. Outside entrance, 
shower, large desk, walking dis-
tance Tech. Near laundry. etc. 

P02-1836. 

m embers given 
ticket priority 

The Tech Athletic Department 
has been given special permission 
by the American Association of 
Football Coaches to extend 
priority to faculty and staff 
members on campus for advance 
reservation of seats for the All-
American game in Jones 
Stadium, June 27. 

Checks are to be made payable 
to the All-American Game 1970 
and returned before April 1 to the 
Athletic Ticket Office. 

Ticket prices remain the same 
as for a regular Raider contest_ 
The prices range from $6.00 to 
$1.00. 

The Athletic Ticket Office, 6th 
St. and Akron Ave., is open from 8 
a.m. until 5 p.m. Monday through 
Friday. Reservations for this 
game are in no way connected 
with the regularly scheduled Tech 
football reservations. 

TAKE A GOOD LOOK AT THE 

SHAPE OF THE NEW SPRING CLOTHING ... 
HELP US STAMP 

DORM 

OUT 11)10 COOKIN' 

Pancake House 
8th &Q 

Open Late 

A PERFECT SPRING 

EMSEMBLE, CONSIST-

ING OF THE NEW CA-

BLE KNIT SHIRT WITH 

FULL-FASHION COL-

LAR, AND MATCHING 

BERMUDA SHORTS. 

ALL NEW SPRING 

COLORS AVAILABLE-

BLUES, BROWNS, 

ETC.-IN STRIPES, 

PLAIDS, AND SOLIDS. 

DEBS MAKES 
IT RIGHT . 
The right shoe 
for any Spring or 
Easter ensemble 

X 

REMEMBER 

ST. PATRICKS DAY-TUESDAY 
Fer Rent: Small, clean, furnish-

ed garage apartment, near Tech. 
Cheap. 1606 Ave. Y. 762-5712. 
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MARCH 17th AT . . . 

A LITTLE 	Cf. 

TOUCH OF GREEN t 

WILL SAVE YOU 

10% ON ANYTHING4 

1 

"JAN RING" 
BONE LEATHER 
BLACK PATENT 
WHITE PATENT 

$22. 
-3. %71

yf 

 

a rsi ty Shop RED PATENT 
WHITE PATENT 
BLACK PATENT 
NAVY BLUE PATENT 

$22. 
CORNER OF UNIVERSITY AVENUE at BROADWAY Next to Varsity Book Store-On The Urag 

Free Parking in Rear . 
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